
You. 
 
Planning your wedding ? Accord Marriage 
Courses Castlebar. Are taking bookings for  
September 11th/12th and October 9th/10th. 
Contact -Carol O Gorman 0949022214  
 
National Heritage week is on August 23rd to 
31st. Heritage Day Sunday Aug 23rd will 
take place in Partry.  
This year we will be having special 
commemoration events about Gentleman 
Jim Corbett Heavyweight Boxing Champion 
1866-1933 
Please take one  of the information leaflets 
 .   
National Eucharistic Congress at Knock 
Shrine Sept 26th-27th  “Christ, Our Hope” 
“Críost Ar nDóchas” 
 
The Apostolate of Euchaistic Adoration 
(National Training Team) will be visiting 
our Diocese on Sept 19th. The Castlecourt 
Hotel Ashley Suite at 3pm to 4.30pm. If you 
are interested to attend please contact Fr 
John for further details. It is hoped that 
every Parish of the Diocese will have 
representation                                        
Partry Athletic Lotto have completed their 
most recent monthly Lotto draw. The lucky 
winners were Padraig Ward, Kenneth 
O'Malley and Pat Durcan. Congratulations 
to all! 

 
Partry Residence News: The Balance Sheet 
for Year ended 31/05/2015 is on display 
on the Notice Board at the back of the 
Church. 
 
FAI National Draw 2015 
Partry Athletic are now selling tickets for 
the annual FAI Football Draw. Over 2000 
prizes to be won including 4 new Ford 

Fiesta's. Tickets are €10 and 
available from any member of the Partry 
Athletic committee. All funds raised by 
the club will go to the club, which will be 
used for continued development. 
 
A Bus will leave Westport (The 
FairGreen) for a one day pilgrimage to 
Lough Derg, on Saturday September 5th 
@ 6:00am via Castlebar ( Bus Stop) @ 
6:20am. Ballyvary 6:30am. 
To book contact Bernie on 087 9870170. 

 
Boom and hand held Spray courses will 
be held in Partry Community Centre  in 
September. Each course is of a 2 day 

duration at a cost of €180 per course. We 
have a lot of interest in this course. All 
interested please confirm which course or 
both you are interested ASAP. This course 
is compulsory after 26th Nov 2015 to 
spray any pesticide. This course is 
Approved by Fetac 5 Guidelines in Dept 
of Agriculture Contact Maura 086-
3827159 
 
Tóchar  Walk departing Ballintubber  
Abbey 29th August.  Contact 094-
9030934 

Ballyovey Parish (Partry & Tuar Mhic Éadaigh) Newsletter     
Sunday 23rd  August 2015 

Fr John Kenny Tel: (094) 9543013  Email: partrytourmakeadynewsletter@yahoo.ie 

     Masses for the Week 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Saturday Tuar Mhic Éadaigh :8.00pm(22nd)            Catherine McHugh Robeen & Drimcoggy (M.M.)  
Sunday Partry : 10.00am.(23rd Aug)                         Billy Horan Newtown (Anniv) & DMF  

Sunday: Tuar Mhic Éadaigh :11.30am)  (23rd Aug) Margaret & Tom Heneghan Shanvallyard.  
Monday  Partry 10.00am.                                           Special Intention  

Tuesday: Tuar Mhic Éadaigh: 10.00am.                     People of the Parish   

Wednesday : Partry: 10.00am                                     Special Intention  

Friday  An Bunán  6.30pm.                                         No Mass This week                                  

Saturday Tuar Mhic Éadaigh :8.00pm(29th)             
Sunday Partry : 10.00am.(30th Aug)                         Mary Gandy (nee) Burke Deradda  

Sunday: Tuar Mhic Éadaigh :11.30am)  (30th Aug) The DM of the Prendergast & McGing Families  
 

Eucharistic Adoration in Partry Church.  
Monday evening 6-10pm 
 
Readers Partry:  Sunday  Brendan 
Duignan 
Reader Tuar Mhic Éadaigh   
Sat:  
Sun: Tomás Ó hÉanachain 
 
Eucharist Ministers Partry  
Teresa Horan, Ann Bourke & Michael 
McKeon 
Eucharist Ministers  Tuar Mhic Éadaigh  
De Sath: Brid Heneghan & Julia Lally 
Dé Domh: Martin O’Neill & Sadie 
Molloy 
 
Church Care Team Partry  
Kitty Farragher, Kathleen Horan, Irene 
Farragher & Barbara Granahan. 
Tuar Mhic Éadaigh: Katie Clarke, Ann 
O’Toole & Ann-Marie Heneghan 
 
Servers: Partry: Team A 
Tuar Mhic Éadaigh Team C & D 
Partry Tea Morning  will take place on 
6th September  with the Kilfaul, 
Gallagh & Derrew.  
Church Collection: 15/16th Aug  

Partry   € 441.30 & Holy Day The 

Assumption €129.60  Tuar Mhic 

Éadaigh agus An Bunán € 950.51  Holy 

Day The Assumption  € 326.75   Thank 

Please pray for and all who’s 
anniversary occur at this time.  May 
they rest in  peace. 

Prayer is not a “Spare Wheel” that 
you pull out when in trouble, but it 

is a “Steering Wheel” that directs the 
right path throughout!” 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Tommy Fleming Special Christmas Concert 
in Ballintubber Abbey 10th & 11th 
December . Doors open at 7.15pm. 
Concert starts @ 8pm.  Unreserved 

Seating.  Tickets €30 available from  
Ballintubber Office @ 094-9030934 
 
Ballinrobe Community School Returns 
Fri.     28th Aug First Years 
Mon  31st Aug 3rd & 6th years  
Tues: 1st Sept. 2nd Years 
Wed:  5th Years 
Thurs: Transition Years 
Mon 7th Repeat Leaving Cert 

 
The National Grandparents Pilgrimage to 
Our Lady's Shrine at Knock takes place on 
Sunday 13th September.   Blessing of the 
sick 2.30pm, Mass at 3pm. 
 Chief Celebrant - Bishop Brendan Leahy, 
Bishop of Limerick.  Guest Soloist, Fr. Liam 
Lawton  Everyone welcome. Children are 
invited to compose a prayer for their 
Grandparents and send it to CGA office, 
Castlebar St, Westport, Co Mayo. All 
prayers will be blessed during the Mass 
For further information please 
phone 09824877 or 
email  info@catholicgrandparentsassociati
on.com    
  
Upcoming Events at the Family Centre, 
Chapel St., Castlebar  For booking or 
further information call the Family Centre 
at 094 9025900  Meditation prayer group. 
Tuesday 1st September 
 
Discover your Interest course. Wednesday 
9th September. Transform your life through 
Christian Meditation. Saturday 26th Sept. 
Enneagram Part 1. Wed. 30th Sept. 
Mindfulness for Stress Reduction. Tues. 6th 
Oct. 
 
Bri Brain Information on supports and 
services within the Mayo area. relating to 
an accident, fall or stroke. Contact 087 
1685554 
 
The fourth Tour of Mayo Charity Cycle in 
support of Western Care Association takes 
place on Sunday, September 6th 2015. This 
is a leisure cycle open to cyclists of all 
abilities with a choice of two starting 
points in Castlebar and Foxford and two 
very scenic 50km & 90km routes around 
Loughs Conn and Cullen. Entry via raising 

sponsorship OR €30 entry fee either online 
or on the day. Further information, 
sponsorship cards, etc. available from 
Western Care Association at John Moore 
Road, Castlebar, 094 9029144, email 
fundraiser@westerncare.com. Online 
registration available on www.iregister.ie/

Focal Saor  
Dia do bheatha a Choip Chríosta 
Dia do bheatha , a Rí na mbeart, 
Dia do bheatha, a Dhiadhacht 

chaomh, 
Dia do bheatha, a Dhaoindeacht 

ceart.  

chances of winning. €100 Jackpot (€1/

sheet) —Also special game €100 cash 

prize on the full house EVERY week- €2/
sheet for this weekly cash prize – BACK 
TO SCHOOL TREATS ON THE NIGHT !! 
Gardening – back on the 1st Tuesday of 
Sept at 7:30- in Tacú. Want to learn more 
about gardening in a nice lovely 
environment – this is for you.  
Teen Esteem Program- it’s a strength based 
program that allows teens to feel good 
about themselves. At the Maple YC in Sept
- its for 1st & 2nd years only- helps them in 
the ability to speak and think for 
themselves. Contact Grace or Mairead at 
0877714967 
 
Drumming workshop This Sept the Youth 
Centre are running a drumming 
workshop for children aged 7-12 years. 

Thurs evenings from 4-5pm @€5 a 
class...to ontact Grace on 087-7714967 
 
'Turning of the sod' for Partry AFC training 
area. Minister Michael Ring will complete 
the official turning of the sod as works 
begin on Partry Athletic's new training 
pitch, dugouts and other facility 
improvements. The event will take place 
on Friday August 28th from 6pm. All are 
welcome to attend another historic event 
for Partry Athletic.  

 
Naíonra Túr Mhic Eadaigh  
Beidh an Naíonra ag ath-oscailt ar an 
Luan 31/08 5015 ag 9.30 
 
Family Fun Day on the bog at Clogher 
Heritage Centre on Saturday August 29th. 
from 11a.m to 2p.m. 
Nature walk, turfcutting , refreshments & 
more. For details call 094 9024015 
 
 

Focal Scoir 
Ó bhás go beatha, 

Ó bhréag go firinne, 
Treoraigh mé.   

tourofmayo 
 
Colaiste Muire opening for 1st year 
students on Friday 28th from 9.00 – 12.00, 
Monday 31st First and 6th year students, 
Tuesday 1st Sept. All students except T.Y 
Monday 7th September 
 
Attymass A visit has been organised to 
Attymass and the beautiful surroundings 
of the Father Peyton CSC Memorial Centre, 
Attymass, Ballina, County Mayo. Bus 
leaving O’Toole’s at 10.30am on 

Thursday 27
th
 August. Cost €25 

including lunch. If you are interested 
please call 094 95 44258; 094 95 44082 
or 087 2974375 to book your seat.  
 
Litter Action League Judging for July 
Inspection took place in the morning. 
From the Post Office out towards the 
school there was 2 pieces of litter noted, 
these consisted of a plastic bottle and 
sweet paper. On the stretch of road to the 
Church this was litter free From the Post 
Office out the Cong road 3 pieces of 
rubbish was noted, which consisted of 
paper and plastic wrappings. Along the 
Gortfree Road 14 pieces of litter was 
counted, consisting of plastic, papers and 
sweet wrappers. The area to the right of 
the post office had 13 pieces of litter 
visible, (along the wall) these consisted of 
paper, plastic, tissue and sweep wrappers. 
Judges remarked on the high number of 
litter and asked for more improvements on 
all routes for the month of August. Our 
opponents will be Cong. Let’s take up the 
challenge to achieve better marks this 
month. 
 
‘Buy a Brick’ 6” x 9” We had a request 
during the organisation of the 2014 
Chicago Reunion Fund Raiser for Páirc 
Spraoi to find a location to feature 
memory bricks. These bricks would 
commemorate people from the area or 
events that happened in the area. If you 
are interested and would like to purchase 
a brick you can get an order form from 
Halla Thuar Mhic Éadaigh or you can 
contact 094 95 44295 or 087 1162058. 

The cost is €230 payable to Coiste Pobail 
Thuar Mhic Éadaigh Teo.  
 
The email contact for the Tourmakeady 
Information and Tourist Office is 
vip.tourmakeady@gmail.com the aim is to 
develop and support the culture, 
genealogy and heritage of the area. 

Keep in touch with Tourmakeady follow 
Tourmakeady on Facebook Page - 
Tourmakeady Community Center 

Keep up with the news from Tourmakeady 
on Tourmakeady website 
www.tourmakeady.com  
 
 
TACÚ, Ballinrobe Family Resource Centre 
– Information If any of your contact 
details change please let us know via email 
ballinrobefrc@eircom.net or by phone 
094 9542908.  
Bingo - it’s in the Parish Centre at 8:45pm. 
51 calls this week All lines called, more 

Focal Scoir    
‘’A Mhuire Mháthair ‘sé seo mo 

ghuí 
Go mairfidh Íosa go deo im’ chroí 

Ave Maria, mo ghá Ave 
Is tusa mo mháthair is Máthair é 

A Student's Prayer for a New 
School Year 

Lord Jesus, I ask for Your help as 
I begin this new school year. 
Allow me to experience Your 

presence in the many blessings 
You put before me.              

Open my eyes to the new 
challenges and exciting 

opportunities that this new 
school year brings.                                   

Open my heart and mind to new 
friends and new teachers.           

Give me a generous spirit to be 
enthusiastic with my studies and 

courage to accept                      
new opportunities.                            

Help me to be attentive to my 
teachers and let me experience 

Your presence in my new 
friends.                                       

Jesus, inspire me to do my best 
this year! 

Amen 


